

PO Box 815 • Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada • R3C 2P4 Street Location for DELIVERY: 22<sup>nd</sup> floor 360 Portage Ave

Telephone / Nº de téléphone : (204) 360-3257 • Fax / Nº de télécopieur : (204) 360-6147 • baczarnecki@hydro.mb.ca

April 30, 2014

Mr. H. Singh Executive Director Public Utilities Board 400-330 Portage Avenue Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0C4

Dear Mr. Singh:

## RE: Manitoba Hydro Application for Interim Electric Rates Effective April 1, 2014- Final Submission

On March 7, 2014, Manitoba Hydro filed its Application for Interim Electric Rates Effective April 1, 2014 with the Public Utilities Board of Manitoba ("PUB"). Four intervenors, the Consumer' Association of Canada (Manitoba), the Manitoba Industrial Power Users' Group, the Green Action Centre, and the Manitoba Keewatinowi Okimakanak Inc. provided submissions in respect of Manitoba Hydro's Application.

Attached please find Manitoba Hydro's Final Submission, filed in accordance with the timelines established by the PUB on March 20, 2014.

Enclosed please also find revised rate schedules reflecting a correction at page 12 and updated dates for rates effective May 1, 2014. Manitoba Hydro identified a typographical error required to the Basic Monthly Charge presented for the General Service Limited Use Billing Demand Small (Three Phase) Rate Option. For hard copies of the Application, please replace Appendix 5 with the attached.

Should you have any questions with respect to this submission, please do not hesitate to contact the writer at (204)360-3257.

Yours truly,

MANITOBA HYDRO LAW DIVISION

Per:

Brent A. Czarnecki Barrister & Solicitor

BAC/ encl.